[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of FODAC Committee Meeting, 
Tuesday, 8th of October 2019
Present: Chris, Alan, Dan, Wendy, Andrew, Stef
Apologies: Maisy, Emma, Nick 
Not Present: Lisa

1. Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of the last meeting were found to be an accurate account.
The Forest Lottery has been applied to and we will advertise it once it has gone live.
The Club Championship has now been updated. Big thanks to Alan and Chris for sorting this out. We will discuss next year’s club championship at the next meeting.

2. Treasurer’s Report
The Income since the last meeting on the 10th of September came to £ 1,104.70. This sum was made up of Training fees, sale of club kit, Membership and EA fees, Donations from the Comfy at Ten group, entries to the Christmas Tree Race, entries to Blaisdon (a cheque that Wendy only received in September) and entries to the Halloween Relay.
Expenses came to £ 1,656.46. This was made up of a new lock to the hut, EA affiliation payments, Prepayment to the Gwent and Gloucestershire League cross country races, the track hire for the period from April to June and toilet hire and electricity charges for the period from May to the end of August.
The school gym has been booked for Tuesday evenings from 1st of October until 31st of March 6-8pm and Saturday mornings from 9-10.30am.
The coaches have now stated that they will not need the gym until the beginning of November, but Alan said that we can use it on a Tuesday evening for some stretching session etc.
Stef will inform Lee and Jo Ablett that the gym is now booked for Saturday, so if they wish to use it on a Saturday morning they can do so. Action: Stef

3. Coaches’ Report
Jo Oliver has now done the Assistant Coaching course and is available to coach Juniors.
One of our newer members, Nick Cutliffe has come forward and would like to do the Assistant Coaching course too. He will be booked on the next course, which is in December in Cardiff.
The next 0-5k group will start on Monday, 14th of October and finish just before Christmas.
Andrew is happy with the number of coaches available for the group.


4. Membership Report
The current number of members stands at 369. (249 Seniors and 120 Juniors)
All outstanding membership payments have now been paid.
The Christmas Tree race is sold out with 199 adults and 14 juniors and there are currently 7 people on a waiting list.
The Halloween relay has only had 4 teams entered so far. We will try and advertise this more widely now.

5. VLM Ballot
Is was brought to our attention that the ballot should also be open to anyone who is on the coaching team and leads training sessions and warm ups on a regular basis as long as they also fulfil the other criteria. This was an oversight and the rules will be amended accordingly.
We will put the ballot box into the club hut next week for anyone wishing to enter the ballot. (The rejection letter or email from VLM will count as the entry). The draw will then be made once we know how many places the club will receive. Applications for club places can only be made at the end of October, so we expect to get confirmation and do the draw in early November.

6. Untransferable Race Numbers
It has come to our attention that members have been running under other members’ names in races as they missed the transfer deadline.
This is not acceptable as it brings the club into disrepute and invalidates the race organiser’s insurance. 
Any member found to do this will not be receiving championship points for the race and may even be removed from the championship. 
We will redraft the club rules and code of conduct which will be send out to all members.
Action: Alan

7. Members only Facebook Page
We had requests from a number of members to make the Members only Facebook page clearer, so that club notices and information can be seen quickly.
We have decided that this page should be for notices, training information, races, cross country, track and field and related items such as lift sharing. 
Any other posts like photographs or charity posts or advertising should be kept to the open page.
Chris will draft some information on this and any post that do not comply with this will be removed. Action: Chris

8. Halloween Relay
The Halloween Relay is lacking entries and we will have to advertise it more widely.
Chris has stepped forward as Race Director as Dan and Patrick are both away. Alan will support Chris in this role.
We still need the medical form and risk assessment completed. Dan will sort this out.
First Aid will be internal. Nick should organise this, but does not have to be available to do it himself. Action: Dan, Nick
We need a set-up crew to start at 5.00pm to mark the course. Registration will open at 5.30pm.
The course will be the second lap of parkrun and we have glow sticks as batons and glowing bracelets for all participants.
There will be a charity cake sale.




9. Fell Championship/Fell Training runs
As the Fell Championship seem to be lacking enthusiasm again this year Dan has offered to do some training runs in the hills. These will involve some technique training, and little bit of navigation and generally just showing members what fell running is about. The first one, if there is enough interest, will take place on the 20th of October at Sugarloaf.

The Meeting Closed at 8.50pm 
The next meeting will take place on the 12th of November.


